
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 14TH, 2016 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, January 14th, 2016.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He then asked for a moment of silence to remember our brothers and sisters fighting in the Mideast to keep us as safe as possible.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present




Ryan Orton – present




Mark D’Agostino – present

Also present was Attorney for the Town William Bogle, Jr.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
Nancy Ekber, 557 Cold Spring Road – Asked why Stanford was the only town that was not in the Greenway.  Both Supervisor Norton and Councilman D’Agostino replied that the Town was in the Greenway, just not in the Greenway Compact.  They both spoke of the Town having the same advantages as other towns but they were not losing their “home rule”.
Jean Knapp, 6101 Route 82 – spoke of her dog licensing issue and said that other small towns would not have transferred ownership as was done here.

PUBLIC HEARING:

Proposed Local Law #1 of 2016:

TO MODIFY THE MAXIMUM GROSS SQUARE FOOTAGE FOR GUEST COTTAGES UNDER SECTION 164-22 (K) (1) OF THE ZONING CODE OF THE TOWN OF STANFORD

A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to close the meeting and enter into the scheduled public hearing for this proposed local law.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  
Supervisor Norton explained that this recommendation to exceed the size of guest cottages in the Town Code was requested by the Planning Board so as not to delay applicants who then might have to go to the Zoning Board of Appeals.  

Gerry Fernandez, Route 82, Clinton Corners – added that it was a tremendous waste of time and applicants’ fees as well as for the Planning Board and the ZBA to deal with this matter.  This change would make the issue more in tune with the times.

With no other comments, the Supervisor made a motion to keep the public hearing open for another five days, until Thursday, January 21st for any other forthcoming comments, and made mention that the County Planning had deemed the matter one of local concern.  The motion was seconded by Mark D’Agostino, with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  
A motion to go back into the regular meeting was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  
LIAISON REPORTS: 










            Councilman Orton did not have a CAC report but planned to contact them soon.  He did however, speak of various community events: the Forever Young Club would be meeting on the 26th at 1 PM at the Town Hall; the Grange will be hosting a beef stew dinner on the 17th at 2 PM, as well as hosting a defensive driving course on Jan. 30th for $35; the Thursday movies at the Library on the 21st will be showing the movie “Maxx”; and the Lions Club lottery raffle tickets are on sale at McKeoughs’.

Councilman D’Agostino stated that since the Town Board had approved a budget with a 7% tax reduction, everyone who qualified should have received their tax refund check as the Town stayed under the tax cap requirements.  If someone did not, please contact him, the Supervisor or Councilwoman Weinberger.  Mr. D’Agostino also stated that the Town Board had voted on Monday to extend the hours of the Town Clerk’s office: the first and third Wednesday of each month from 4 – 8 PM and the second and fourth Saturday from 10 AM – 2 PM.
Councilwoman Linda Eurich stated that the ZBA was working on a matter on Pumpkin Lane.

Councilwoman Mary Weinberger had attended the Fire Commissioners Reorganizational meeting on Tuesday.
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SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: Mr. Norton reported that the Highway Dept. has been cutting back brush.  He also mentioned an article that had been in the Poughkeepsie Journal regarding the tax rebate checks and that Pleasant Valley and Clinton had not met the tax cap.  He added that 15 – 16% of the houses here are “underwater”, that people are hurting, and looked to the future of the Rt. 82 corridor.  The Board will continue to watch taxes and has achieved efficiencies such as new trucks, new computers and more efficient lighting.
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton to accept the agenda.  Mark D’Agostino asked that the cash / check acceptance policy be added as well as the approval of the BAR secretary appointment.  With these additions to the agenda amended to his motion, it was seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  
NEW BUSINESS:

1. ANNUAL APPROVAL OF THE BOOKS OF THE TOWN JUSTICES, THE BUILDING INSPECTOR AND THE TOWN CLERK: The Supervisor stated that the Town’s auditor would be coming in February and would look over all of the books as well, but as mandated by law, the Board has to approve these as well.

The books of Town Justice Weber were presented to the Board by Court Clerk Patty Koch.  A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to the best of their ability, approve T/J Weber’s books to be in order.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  
The books of Town Justice Smith were presented to the Board by Court Clerk Carolyn Harklerode.  A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to the best of their ability, approve T/J Smith’s books to be in order.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  
The Building Inspector Don Smith presented his books to the Town Board and an annual report of the activities in his office. The Board asked about driveway permits and Attorney Bogle asked about the difference in the search fees. A motion was then made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to the best of their ability, approve the Building Inspector’s books to be in order, and to have them looked over by the Town’s auditor in February.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  
Town Clerk Ritamary Bell presented her books to the Town Board as well as an annual report.  A motion was then made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to the best of their ability, approve the Town Clerk’s books to be in order, and to have them looked over by the Town’s auditor in February.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  
2. PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #1 OF 2016: The proposed local law to increase the size of guest cottages in the zoning code was tabled as the public hearing had been left open for another week.
2A. APPOINTMENT OF BAR SECRETARY: A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joe Norton, to appoint Ritamary Bell as the Secretary to the Board of Assessment Review.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes. 
2B. RESIGNATION OF CAC SECRETARY: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to officially accept the resignation of Emily Kemmerer as the CAC secretary.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes. 
2C. CASH / CHECK ACCEPTANCE POLICY: A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino to revise a motion made on January 4th, 2016 regarding cash in the Town Clerk’s office.  This new motion was amended for the Town Clerk to only accept a maximum of $20 in cash but checks or money orders in any amount.  The motion was seconded by Joe Norton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan 
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Orton – abstained; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  The matter of acceptance of debit or credit cards will be explored further.
3. USE OF TOWN HALL: Discussed at length was the use of the Town Hall by private and civic groups. A motion was then made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to state that no one can  to use the Town Hall property unless an application / proof of insurance / hold harmless agreement has been submitted and approved by the Town Board on an annual basis to protect the Town from any liability.  Those approved to use the Town Hall must submit to the Supervisor or the Comptroller the names and addresses of those that were there to protect the Town from future liability issues, and a hold harmless waiver will be granted on a case by case basis.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes. 
4. HOURS / PAY OF OPERATIONS: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to state that any part-time employee cannot make up a workday that happened to fall on a holiday.  Part-timers have certain hours budgeted and this will insure that budgeted hours will not be exceeded.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – abstained. 
5. SECURITY CAMERAS: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to approve the purchase and installation of security cameras from A & R Security for the Town Hall interior and exterior in the amount of $4,445.00.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes. 
6. DOG ISSUE: The matter of the transfer of Jean Knapp’s dog licenses to Michael and Marie Knapp were again discussed.  Attorney Bogle with look into the legalities of the transfer.

7. COPIER USER CODES: Councilwoman Weinberger and Town Clerk Bell will look into this matter in more depth.
8. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the December 7th, 2015 Town Board Workshop were approved as written on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.    
Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – abstained; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes. 

The Minutes of the December 10th, 2015 Town Board Meeting were amended as follows: pg. 3, #10, Approval of Minutes, 3rd paragraph -- remove the third bullet completely from the 11/12/15 Minutes.  With no other changes, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to approve them as amended.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – abstained; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes. 
OTHER: The Board discussed a matter of a check received in the Building Department that had a stop payment issued.  Attorney Bogle said that the Town can pursue collection of this fee.  After further discussion, Joseph Norton made a motion to institute a returned check fee:  that any check received by the Town that had been returned from the bank or had a stop payment issued, will be charged a fee of $35 plus any bank fees incurred.  The motion was seconded by Mark D’Agostino with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.

With no other business to discuss, a motion was made by Joseph Norton to adjourn at 8:55 PM, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

